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DATE: 12/08/2009 

SAHRA REF: N/A 

Mary Leslie 
SAHRA, Archaeology, Palaeontology and Meteorite Unit  
111 Harrington Street  
Cape Town 
8000 
 
Dear Mrs. Leslie 
 
RECOMMENDATIONS ON THE FOLLOWING PROPOSED VODACOM BASE 
STATION AND MAST FROM FULL HIA INVESTIGATION; TSHAMULUNGWE 166 
MT, MUTALE LOCAL MUNICIPALITY. 
 
After investigation of the above mentioned sites the following 
recommendations are given regarding the applicability of a full HIA study; 
 
TSHAMULUNGWE 166 MT: This site lies within a village. The area has been 
subject to extensive damage over the past 15 years. Due to this damage the 
site is not anticipated as having any heritage significance. It is recommended 
that the site be exempt from full HIA investigation. 
 
The previously mentioned recommendations are based on information 
gathered during physical site visits.  
 
Should you have any questions regarding these recommendations please 
contact me at any time. 
 

 
Sincerely 
Stephan Gaigher 
(FIELD SUPERVISOR) 
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